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                                  Fontaine Estate Homeowners Association  

Officers                                                                    Board Members
Rudy Davidson, President                                                                                 Fred Liggin 

Orlando Allen, Vice President                                                                          William Wright

LaTonya Henry, Treasurer                                                                                Ray Sanders

Jean Davidson, Secretary                                                                                  Jerry Peyton
                                                                                                            Edith Anderson
                                             Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
                                                          April 26, 2012
The meeting was called to order at 6:45 on April 26, 2012 at 108 Fontaine Landing Court. The following board members were present:

                   Rudy Davidson (108)                                      Jean Davidson  (108)

                   Orlando Allen   (110)                                      Fred Liggin       (102)

                   Ray Sanders      (121)                                      Edith Anderson (107)

The minutes from the last general meeting( 10-15-2011) were read.  They were approved by Orlando & Ray.

Financial Report

Bank Accounts- As of March 31, 2012 our Checking Account balance is $6,490.83 and our Money Market Account if $5,016.85

Dues- Twelve homeowners have paid their dues so far for 2012.

Block Watch Report

•  A trailer was stolen between 6:00 & 7:00 AM from behind a home on the alley side of the   
    Subdivision.

•  A car was broken into and CDs stolen.

•  An AmVet truck backed over the bushes in the cul-de-sac and the majority of them had to be  
    removed.

•  Rudy passed out an article from the Courier regarding Homeowners Associations & Block   

   Watches.  Associations should issue guidelines that warn Crime Watch members against arming

   themselves when doing anything that might be considered the business of the Watch Program. A 

   community’s Homeowner Association can be sued by a victim’s family regarding the way the

   Watch  Program was established and operated.  The Association may wind up getting hit with      

   hundreds of thousands of dollars in legal fees and damages.  Every member of the Association will  
   pay.  In the past, Associations facing legal damages have tried to file bankruptcy but judges have  

   not looked favorably on such a strategy.  We will begin writing a Block Watch Policy.
Old Business

•  Irrigation System- Installation is complete.  Greenway Irrigation will be out on April 30th to start up 

   the system. It will run early mornings 3 days a week.

•  Security System- Two cameras are up and operating.  A 3rd will be purchased and installed in the  

   alleyway.  Three signs have been posted informing people we are camera protected.

•  Delinquent Dues- All have been paid and liens have been released.

•  Children at Play signs.  Still working on this.

•  Stop Sign at Southwestern Pkwy & Market- City states there are not enough accidents to warrant  

    the signs.  Orlando suggested we put together a petition .

•  MSD & Drainage Ditch on riverside of subdivision.- Been cleaned but work needs to be done so  

    water won’t stand.

•  Entryway Street Light- Still needs to be checked on.

New Business

•  Mailbox Maintenance- Rudy contacted Steel Creations to find out the prices for repair/replacement   
   of damaged boxes

 Complete Replacement    -                             $225.00

 Mailbox Replacement Only -                             48.00               
 Reset Posts                                                          57.00
 Straighten Paper Box                                          25.00

 Remount Existing Box                                        15.00

New Plates & Numbers                                        23.00

Orlando will check with another company for their prices.

•  FEHA T-Shirts- Discussed t-shirts for the Association and decided there wasn’t a need.
•  Budget- New budget for 2012 approved.

•  Lawn Service for Front Yards-  Fred wants to look into the cost of lawn service in bulk for front  

    yards of  Homeowners that don’t already have service
 and may want it.

Misc Business

•  We would like to thank Jonathon & Linda Berkley for the beautiful Christmas decoration they have  

    put up for the last two years.

•  It was noted that the police sit at the end of our street quite often.  Be sure to waive and tell them 

    thanks for watching our neighborhood.

•  Please remember to keep trees and bushed along the sidewalk trimmed back.

•  Top Neighbor Award- Rudy Davidson (108) has won this award.  You will receive a letter  
     explaining the award.
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